
CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully
examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing
email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca
To: John Britto
Subject: FW: [External] reference 12151 Albion Vaughan Road delegation from Carmela Palkowski
Date: Friday, November 1, 2024 1:35:15 PM

 
From: giovanna greco  
Sent: Friday, November 1, 2024 1:32 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] reference  Albion Vaughan Road delegation from Carmela Palkowski

 

 
Good day,
 
I am writing today in reference to the above.
 
I am a resident in Bolton, Ontario and I would like to mention a few things about these illegal truck yards
that are popping everywhere surrounding Bolton's residence.
 
 
This has become out of control and it is time that this is addressed to the City of Vaughan as this is on the
grounds of Vaughan and needs to be dealt with immediately.
 
I understand that this property is for agricultural plans not a trucking yard.  How is it possible that this is
being allowed when it's clearly being used as a truck lot and is contaminating the soil. and disrupting the
community of Bolton.  These trucking  yards are surrounding Bolton and it has become a truck city as far
as I am concerned.  Our Mayor and councilors are residents of our community, how do they allow this to
happen???? The community has raised their voices and will continue to be heard until this matter is dealt
with. 
 
It is obvious that these illegal truck yards are not disrupting the Vaughan community as it is at the end of
the Vaughan jurisdiction, but it is  sure making it very difficult to our community who have to deal with all
the trucks on the road along with all the pollution that comes with it.  Our community was known as its
beautiful green space, this is not the case the past few years.   
 
We need the City of Vaughan to be accountable for these illegal truck yards that are everywhere to be
seen along with Cold creek. I must have counted at least 6 on my way home one day and I am sure i was
off on my count because everywhere I look, I see more and more popping up. We need MTO to come out
and view these yards and the drivers and make sure that they are supposed to be there and the drivers
should be looked at for legal training and legal licenses to be running these trucks.
 
We have lost a life most recent of a 23 year old young lady to a careless act on the road by a trucker. 
How many more do we have to loose to ensure that our roads are safe.  I am very concerned, my family
travels on these roads daily whether its for work or school, and I am terrified every single day, every
minute that I am on the road with these truckers, we are surrounded by them. This needs to stop now!!!!!
 
 
Giovanna Greco
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Bolton Resident
 
 
 
 




